
REFER achieves goal for accident reduction at level crossings
before established date
Since 1999 the number of accidents has been reduced by 84%

Safety at  level crossings (LC) is  one of REFER’s main  priorities as regards railway
safety. Using the framework set out by Portuguese legislation in this matter published in
1999, REFER put into practice a strategy focusing on accident reduction. Starting with
2.494 LC, 154 accidents and 26 fatalities in 1999, medium/long term objectives were
established.

Accordingly, in 2006, in the "Strategic guidelines for the railway sector”, a reduction of
60% in the number of accidents at LC was set by the Portuguese Government as the
goal for 2015, based on the 72 accidents which occurred in 2005.

As a result of the ongoing suppression and upgrading of LC (today there are 1049 LC,
58% less than in 1999), of risk mitigation and awareness and education campaigns
organised by REFER, there has been a constant reduction in the number of accidents.

The success of the strategy adopted can be seen through the results achieved in 2011.
In this year a total of 25 accidents were registered, 7 of which were significant, resulting
in 4 fatalities.
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Thus the achievement of the goal set for 2015 was anticipated and surpassed by four
years – less than 29 accidents in 2015.

This figure represents a reduction of 84% in the number of accidents at level crossings
when compared to 1999.

(Source: REFER)

Colloquium on “the TGV model 30 years on: viability and
prospects”

Following  the  SNCF  (French  Railways)
celebrations  marking  30  years  of  the
TGV  last  September,  a  colloquium  on
the  theme  of  high  speed  and  its
prospects  was  held  in  Paris  on  14
February,  organised  by  the  Avenir
Transports  association  and  the
Association  of  European  Cities  and
Regions  with  High  Speed  Rail,  in
partnership with SNCF, RFF and several
other  key  partners.  The  aim  of  the
colloquium  was  to  reflect  on  the  TGV
model 30 years after its creation, to see if
the  model  could  pursue  its  course  of
development and, if so, how, and to what
extent this French business model could
be exported.

The  colloquium,  attended  by over  200
people  from  the  railway,  political  and
financial  sectors,  and  by  elected
representatives  and  participants  from
research  bodies  and  universities,  was
concluded by French Secretary of State
for  Transport  Thierry  Mariani,  following
useful  presentations  and  exchanges
providing  material  for  debate  involving
the main stakeholders in high speed rail.

Among  the speakers  were Mr Matthias
Ruete,  Director-General  of  DG  MOVE
(Mobility and Transport) at the European
Commission,  Bernard  Soulage,


